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Minutes of US JCI Senate
Winter Board of Directors Meeting
January 12, 2002
Kissimmee, Florida

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 4:00 p. m. by President Denny DeGroot #40222.

Roll Call: Secretary John Price #36383 called the roll:

Arizona 2 Louisiana 1 Ohio 2
California 2 Maryland 2 Pennsylvania 2
Colorado 2 Massachusetts 2 Rhode Island 2
Connecticut 2 _ Michigan 2 South Carolina 2
Florida 2 Missouri 2 South Dakota 2
Georgia 2 Nebraska 2 - Tennessee 2
Hawaii 1 Nevada 2 Texas 2
Iitinois 2 New Hampshire 1 Vermont 2
Indiana 2 New Jersey 2 Virginia 2
Iowa 2 New York 2 West Virginia 2
Kansas 1 North Carolina 2

Region I VP Kass, Region II VP Sutton, Region IIT VP Sproles, Region 1V VP Phillips, Region V VP
Malac, Region VI VP Smith, Region VII VP Hackworth, Region VIII VP Wiley, Region IX VP Gehrke,
Region X VP Irvine, C.O.B. Wendelken, Treasurer, Clements, Secretary Price, AVP Pasquale, President
DeGroot.

Quorum Present.

Invocation: The invocation was delivered by Chaplain Walter Cahoon #27223.
Pledge of Allegiance: The pledge was led by Florida JCI Senate President Mike Phillips #50063.

Meeting Announcements: Meeting Co-chair Ron Whitmore #25946 welcomed Senators, and announced
there would be a 30" Anniversary cocktail party following the meeting, and a poolside dinner after that.
Ron introduced Mike Phillips who in turn introduced Patti Eining #58905, the 77" President of the Florida
Jaycees, and William Douglas, 78t President of the Florida Jaycees. They thanked individual Florida
Senators including Mike Phillips, Ken Clements, Ron Whitmore, Jay Edmondson and Marsha Phillips, and
praised the Return the Favor Program. President Denny presented Patti and Willie with beanie bears.

Approval of the Agenda: Denny proposed adding Item “A,” JCI Legal Counsel to the Legal Counsel’s
report. MOTION TO APPROVE THE AGENDA AS AMENDED by Colorado, seconded by California.
Motion carried by voice vote—no dissentions.

Introduction of Special Guests: Past President Mary Sawyer #43930 introduced a number of visiting
dignitaries including: Bruce Rector #58063, Candidate for JCI World President; Georges DeViernan
#27633, European Ambassador to North America; Russell Cooper #4638, Canadian Ambassador to the
U. S. and his wife, (and former US JCI Senate First Lady) Marilyn Krekorian Cooper.

Mary also introduced Past Presidents who were present: Robert “Bubba” Hunt #16436 (1979-80) and his
wife, Linda; C. Douglas Hincker #22200 (1984-85) and his wife, JoEllen; M. S. “Doc” McCarty #14783
(1985-86) and his wife, Pat; Tony Dominiec #23393 (1986-87) and his wife, Judy; Dave Habershaw
#17879 (1990-91); Joe Eller #32962 (1993-94) and his wife, Connie; Frank Butler #15132 (1996-97) and
his wife, Mary Tee; and 1998-99 First Gentleman Earl Sawyer #28243.

Secretary’s Report: John asked new state officers to fill out National Directory forms and return them to
him as soon as possible. He also thanked Jim Miller #34554 for his good work in putting out the bi-weekly
E-blasts.




John asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the Fall Board Meeting in New London. MOTION TO
APPROVE THE MINUTES by Texas, seconded by Ohio. Motion carried by voice vote—no dissentions.

Treasurer’s Report: Ken Clements #45944 reported on the Finance Committee Meeting in the absence
of Chairman Tom Stone #36021. The committee reviewed the Audit Report, and a bylaws amendment
referred by the Constitution and Bylaws Committee regarding the dues amount for a possible Lifetime
Membership program. Finance recommends a dues amount of $200 for a US JCI Senate Lifetime
Membership with the dues going into an interest-bearing account, and designation of Lifetime Members on
the national roster.

Ken entertained a question from Dave Habershaw #17879 who wanted to know if the Financial Statement
reflected accounts payable and if not, recommended that future financial reports include any outstanding
bills to enable Senators to determine our financial picture more accurately. Ken explained that all incurred
bills are designated on the report. Anticipated expenses are not listed.

Ken said that discussions have been held with Region Vice Presidents regarding the Membership Report,
and is working with states that have not yet turned in their reports.

Dave Habershaw questioned Ken, saying that Rhode Island had seven new members turned in during the
previous quarter, only four of which are reflected in the December Membership report. Ken told Dave he
would meet with him to discuss the matter further.

Ken called on Associate Treasurer Jim Rose #30909 to discuss the 2000-2001 Audit Report. Jim, a CPA,
said his firm reviewed the books for the year ending June 30, 2001, and found them to be complete. The
checking accounts were balanced, and all monies were accounted for, including proper documentation for
all disbursements. The corporation ended the year with a $4,272 deficit, of which approximately $3,000
was a carry-over from the previous year. The reason for the deficit, he said, was increased costs for the
Mentors magazine. All other expenses were well within budget.

Denny asked for a motion to approve the report. MOTION TO APPROVE THE AUDIT REPORT FOR
THE YEAR ENDING JUNE 30, 2001 by Connecticut, seconded by Arizona. Motion carried by voice
vote—no dissentions.

Denny thanked Jim for providing the audit service at no cost to the organization.

Legal Counsel: Denny called on Legal Counsel Earl Rice #47046 who had nothing to report, and said he
would yield his time. Denny then introduced Bruce Rector #58063, who was appointed General Legal
Counsel to Junior Chamber International in Barcelona in November.

Bruce addressed the Senators, announcing that he is a candidate for JCI World President in 2002. He asked
for the Senate’s help and support in reviving the Junior Chamber organization. He said he wants to see the
Return the Favor Program connect even better with the Jaycees.

Denny presented Bruce with an Executive Committee shirt, and a beanie bear, and then asked the
membership to contribute to Bruce’s campaign. Envelopes were passed out for that purpose.

Old Business: Jim Mammen #37122 updated senators on World Congress—Las Vegas 2002. The dates
are November 24-28. He noted that is Thanksgiving week, and asked that Senators spend their holiday in
Las Vegas to show the world the kind of hospitality the United States is capable of putting on. There will
be golf outings every day. Registration is $350. The headquarters hotel is the MGM Grand; the facility
can handle all anticipated delegates. Room rates are $109 per night, which is comparable to the costs of
previous World Congresses. However, Jim said negotiations are ongoing to attempt to lower the room rate.
Letters are going out to states asking for their help. He asked regions to hold fundraisers at Region
Meetings to raise money for US JCI Senate hospitality.




Mary Sawyer updated Senators on plans for the 30" Anniversary Celebration. She said a
program/picture book will be prepared for the National Convention in Sioux Falls. There are no longer
plans for a video presentation. Anyone who gave pictures for the video will have them returned.

New Business: AVP Jack reported that the Bid Review Committee received one bid for the Winter 2003
Board of Directors Meeting. The committee found the bid to be in order, approved, and passed it on to
the Executive Committee which recommends approval by the Board of Directors. The meeting will be held
at the Ramada Inn—South in Atlanta, January 17-19, and will include optional tours. Registration is $55
($65 late). Room rates are $62/night. Jack called on meeting Chairman Larry Pierce #56660 to answer
questions. Larry said there would be a barbeque lunch. There will be a sit-down dinner (chicken or beef).
The hotel has indoor/outdoor pools.

Jack asked for a motion to approve the bid. MOTION TO ACCEPT GEORGIA’S BID FOR THE 2003
WINTER BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING by Connecticut, seconded by Nevada. Motion carried by
voice vote—no dissentions.

Larry announced that Georgia will be selling raffle tickets for $10 each through the Fall Board Meeting,
and holding drawings free registrations to the meeting.

Denny reported that the Jaycee Convention in Sioux Falls will begin Wednesday, June 20, with the “Get
Acquainted Party” Thursday, and a “Tailgate Party” (to substitute for the old States Party) Friday night.
The Tailgate Party will conflict with the Senate Banquet. Jaycees will hold the TOY A Congress on
Saturday, after the Senate convention has concluded. Therefore, rather than include Jaycee ticketed events
in all Senate registrations, Denny informed the US Junior Chamber that if they provide tickets to individual
events, we will sell them a la carte to senators interested in attending specific events. He noted that the
Executive Committee voted in Dayton to lower registration for National Conventions to $100 in future
years, since the Senate and Jaycees will be meeting separately after the 2002 National Convention.
However, due to the peculiarities of the Sioux Falls meeting, the Finance Committee and the Executive
Committee have approved reducing the Annual Meeting 2002 Registration Charge to $100. Anyone
who pre-registered at the higher rate will receive a refund.

Denny proposed making the following Appointments, and asked that they be considered all at once:

-US Junior Chamber Foundation Board (effective March 1, 2002)—Jerry Wendelken #23161

-Government Affairs Chairman (new position)—Mike Harris #24801

_Presidential Raffle Prize Co-Chairman—Larry Pierce #56660 (Kathryn Chung #56255 cannot be in Sioux
Falls)

-Future Directions Committee—Region II, Pat Mahaney #51255; Region IV, John Matthews #37505;
Region VI, D. J. Leppla #44743; Region VIII, Rob Wiley #56033; (no recommendation from Region X).

MOTION.TO APPROVE THE ANNOUNCED APPOINTMENTS made by Illinois, seconded by Georgia.
Motion carried by voice vote—no dissentions.

Denny also announced that the Executive Committee had approved his Appointments to the Elections
Committee including: Jerry Wendelken #23161, Chairman; Doug Hincker #22200; Don Robertson
#21969; and Chuck Fries #18344.

Denny proposed creating the Ron Robinson Memorial Award. Ron #13889, of Coshocton, Ohio, who
passed away suddenly September 18, 2000, served as Secretary of the US JCI Senate Foundation Board of
Trustees, and was a past Secretary and Region Vice President of the US JCI Senate. Denny’s proposal is to
present the Ron Robinson Award to the outstanding appointed chairperson. Also, henceforth, the Ira Moser
Memorial Award will be presented to the outstanding nationally elected officer or ambassador.

MOTION TO CREATE THE RON ROBINSON MEMORIAL AWARD AS PROPOSED made by North
Carolina, seconded by Massachusetts. The motion carried by voice vote—no dissentions.



Denny then introduced Ron’s widow, Pat, and his son, John who is an immediate past US Jaycee NVP. Pat
expressed her thanks to the Senate for establishing the award.

Administrative Vice President’s Report: AVP Jack introduced the RVP’s who marched in to the tune of
the Mickey Mouse Club March for which they had concocted their own lyrics.

Region I VP, Jeff Kass #32300, invited everyone to attend Fall Frolic November 1-3 in North Conway,
NH.

Region II VP, Jim Sutton #20204, thanked the Presidents of New York and Pennsylvania for attending,
and noted that MAT registration forms with a corrected hotel phone number were available in the back of
the room.

Region I VP, Gerry Sproles #14886, said three of his states were represented in the room. He urged
Senators to attend the MAI meeting in Delaware.

Region IV VP, Marsha Phillips #47528, thanked Senators for coming to Region IV, and for voting to

_ return to the Region in 2003. She thanked North Carolina, Georgia and Florida for submitting senators for

Return the Favor recognition, and urged support of the program. She noted that all her states are
represented, including Alabama, which was holding a state meeting this same weekend. She announced
that Region IV has a new web site. She recognized Larry Pierce with a shot glass instead of her usual
stuffed flamingo because he didn’t think it was “macho.” She recognized Mark Brandel #49789, the
manpower chairman for the Winter Board meeting, for encouraging younger senators to get involved in the
project. She also announced that photographer Hersul Huyghue was available to take region or state photos
during the cocktail party.

Region V VP, Pat Malac #41085, thanked Florida for the hospitality, and noted that four states from the
region were represented. :

Region VI VP, Bill Smith #38430, wished everyone a Happy New Year, and encouraged everyone to
attend the National Convention in Sioux Falls. He said raffle tickets are available to win a free registration,
and noted that the Region VI/VIII meeting in March will be held at the same hotel.

Region VII VP, Ray Hackworth #19564, yielded to Past National President “Doc” McCarty #14783 of
Tennessee who promoted the Region VII meeting in Gatlinburg. The event will begin on Valentines Day
and features a “Weekend at the Movies” theme. He said information is also available on the US JCI Senate
website.

Region VIII VP, Rob Wiley #56033, promoted the Region VIII social in Tulsa, February 1-3. He also
promoted the Region VI/VIII meeting in Sioux Falls.

Region IX VP, Dale Gehrke 39835, promoted the April 26-28 Region IX meeting in Hood River, OR, the
“wind surfing capital of the world.” The Oregon JCI Senate will celebrate their 40" Anniversary at the
meeting. He announced that he had just become a grandfather for the first time.

Region X VP, Susie Irvine #45196, thanked members of her region for coming to Florida. She promoted
the Region X meeting March 16, in Vallejo, CA. She has raffle tickets.

AVP Jack then called on the Chairmen for their reports:

JC-FAN Chairman Barry Batterman #33295 said Missouri was raffling off 60 year-old whiskey to benefit
JC-FAN. He noted that the Junior Chamber Family AIDS Network was holding its quarterly board
meeting here. He introduced JC-FAN President Sandi Parrish, and Executive Director Colleen Cowette.

Colleen thanked Senators for participating in fundraising. She said the Senate is a major reason why
fundraising by Jaycees increased in 2001 from $202,000 to $386,000. She recognized Missouri Senators
for their efforts. She said that a fundraising letter had gone out to all US JCI Senate members, and asked
that any Senator making a contribution should note on the form that he/she is a Senator. She said that since
its formation in 1995, Jaycees have raised $2.25 million. She said JC-FAN last year assisted 2,400+
families in five states. She noted that 88-cents of every dollar raised goes for services.

Colleen then introduced other board members present, including: Lori Percle of Louisiana, Dan Wister of
Michigan, Pablo Morrison from Indiana, Ellen Ramsey from Florida, Peter Barkofski from Iilinois, and
Paul Klug from Missouri. President Sandi then made a presentation to Frank Butler #15 132, a founding
board member of the JC-FAN Network, thanking him for his wise counsel, and strong voice. She said JC-
FAN wouldn’t be where it is without Frank’s dedication and support. Barry then accepted contributions



and received a $362 check from Bill Potuchek #35278 representing the balance raised in the Fall Board
Meeting golf tournament in New London (total from that event: $2,862).

Freshman Senators chairman Phyllis Bowers #51430 thanked the states for sending in the names of new
Senators. She asked that the states inform Senators who have never been to a national convention (as a
Senator) to so note on their registration form, so that they may be invited to participate in the Freshman
Senators program.

Future Directions Committee Chairman Eldon Bowers #45999 announced that the new chairman of the
committee will be Wayne McDonald #36519. He asked for suggestions on how to grow and improve the
organization.

Historian Mike Sawyer #36403 noted that Mel Routt, the Senate’s first historian, was present at this
meeting. He deserves our appreciation for his efforts in the early years of our organization. Mike also
recognized Warren Brown #23406 for making documents available. Mike asked anyone thinking of

~ throwing away old Senate “stuff” to let him know so he can go through it first. Mike then relayed the story

of how he obtained a videotape of Elvis Presley’s TOYA acceptance speech in 1970, which is now in the
Senate archives. Mike then added to President Denny’s flag collection with a flag from Portugal, which
Mike obtained on a trip to that country.

Mentors Business Manager Paul Carney #10861 thanked Senators who are supporting Mentors. He
reported income to date is $660 ahead of last year. He noted that for the first time in quite a while, there
are national sponsors in Mentors (their ads were in the December issue.) He said that solicitations are
going out to other firms. The “March Madness™ campaign is going on which features a discount rate for
business card ads. Senate political ads will also be running. Paul rolled out the “Let’s Get Connected”
ribbons for Sioux Falls to promote the Mentors “Connector” section.

Mentors Editor Ron Whitmore #25946 reminded everyone that the deadline for the March issue is January
15. Late articles will continue to be accepted until the issue is ready to go to the printer.

QOrgan Donor Awareness chairman Johnny Swank #44479 thanked states that were communicating with
him. He recognized Florida, and chairman Cecil Deal #36627 for doing an outstanding job. He presented
an Organ Donor ribbon to President Denny.

Presidents’ Information Exchange chairman Tom Newill #11736 thanked presidents and representatives
who attended last night’s meeting. He said he would like to see more states attend. He said the new
discussion format is working and will be repeated in Sioux Falls.

Presidential Raffle chairman Joe A. Souza #27511—flanked by Ticket Chairman Karen Cave #52860,
Mini-States Chairman Roger Thomas #51441, and Prize Chairman Larry Pierce #56660—said raffle gifts
may be mailed in. He thanked Prize Co-chair Kathryn Chung #56255 for her help, and introduced Larry
Pierce, who will take over. Larry asked that prizes be mailed to him. Karen asked that ticket money be
mailed to her. Roger said the Mini-States Party theme this year will be “Meet me at the State Fair.”
Registration forms are available.

Products chairman Rich Lindow #40108 said a products table is set up. He said the poolside setup earlier
worked well. New products include: fanny packs, belt buckles, wall plaques and paperweights.

Return the Favor chairman Jim Calder #5514 reported he earlier recognized six senators for outstanding
RTF service (Tom Sawran #59865, MA; Rick Burroughs #47985, FL; Johnny Swank #44479, GA; Cheryl
Moody #56007, NC; Pat Hoelker #45893, SD; and Linda Smith #57328, WA). Jim also made
presentations to three states for outstanding RTF efforts: Massachusetts, Missouri and North Carolina.
USJCC Liaison Jim Miller #34554 said he is working on getting the Executive Boards of the US Jaycees,
and the US JCI Senate together to discuss how the two bodies might resume joint meetings. Jim, who also
produces the bi-weekly E-News, invited states and regions to use it to promote meetings and events.
USJCC States Party Chairman, Brad Rowan #44427, whose name has been misspelled in agendas all
year, had nothing to report since his party has been cancelled.

Web Master Terry Couture #48130 reported he has made changes to the site to make it easier to read.
Other than that, the site is pretty much status quo.

Ambassadors’ Reports:

Ambassador to Asia Bob Arakawa #44056 announced the Area B Conference will be held May 17-20 in
Sendai, Japan.

Ambassador to Canada Bruce Geddes #35527 announced that the Canadian Senate/Crew Annual Meeting
will be held May 17-19 in Toronto. He suggested making hotel reservations quickly.
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Ambassador to the Caribbean Marty Tuohy #24500 did not present his report. In his place, wife Carol
reported that there will be an Area C meeting at a resort in Santo Domingo, Dominican Republic, May 1-4.
Rates are $420 for four nights, and includes food and beverage.

Ambassador to Europe Mike Bearon #12975 asked Senators to read the reprint from a European
newsletter on the back of his report. Mike then introduced Georges deViernan #27633, European
Ambassador to North America who skipped his own meeting to come to Florida. Georges passed greetings
from European President Werner Uhlmann #20485 of Sweden, who could not be here due to the European
Board meeting in England. He presented gifts to President Denny and First Lady Kay, and to Region IV
VP Marsha Phillips, Florida JCI Senate President Mike Phillips #50063, and Meeting Co-chairs Ron
Whitmore and Jay Edmondson #41977. Georges then presented gifts to Mike and Sharon Bearon. He
invited Senators to the European Convention in Istanbul, Turkey in June, and if time permitted, to attend
the African meeting at the end of May in Tunisia. Georges said many Europeans will attend World
Congress in Las Vegas.

Denny presented an Executive Committee shirt to Georges.

Presidential Advisor-International Peter Bakos #32786 could not be present, but his report was given by
Steve Sutherland #27073 who said Peter is trying to establish an Area C association of Senators. He
expects that association to form at the Area C meeting in Santo Domingo. The concept was near and dear
to the heart of Manuel Concepeion, past president of the Dominican Republic, who died suddenly in
December.

Fall Board 2002 Coordinator Judy Jones #60795 said registration forms can be downloaded from the
Colorado JCI Senate website: www.cojcisenate.org and expects to have online registration in a couple of
months. There will be a golf tournament Friday, September 20, the proceeds from which will go to the JCI
Senate Foundation. The NORAD Air Force tour is still on, and is limited to 50 people, but could be
cancelled depending on events, or security changes.

2002 Annual Meeting Coordinator Herb Koerner #28607 announced that past Region VI Vice President
Lynn Hecht #47937, who had been disabled by a series of strokes, made the decision to end dialysis as of
January 14, and is not expected to survive beyond 14 days after that. Herb gave details regarding National
Convention. He said Mount Rushmore is six hours from Sioux Falls.

Herb introduced Krekorian Golf Chairman Jack Ryan #28446 who said the tournament will be played
Tuesday, June 25, at the Elmwood Golf Course located a mile from the hotel. He needs hole sponsors.
Jack called up US JCI Senate Foundation President Joe Sabella #26077 and Michigan JCI Senate President
John Van Wyck #32640 who represents the Verizon Foundation. John presented Joe with a check for
$5,000 to the US JCI Senate Foundation. Joe accepted the check noting this is the second year Verizon has
sponsored the tournament.

Presidential Golf Assistant Brian Ziegle #42479 announced that the “President’s Golf Tournament” will be
held Monday, June 24 beginning at 1 p.m. Herb then introduced Hospitality Chairman Pat Hoelker #45893,
who had a humorous slide presentation to promote the Sioux Falls Convention. Pat then made a flag
presentation to President Denny symbolizing his travels during his year.

AVP Jack asked for a round of applause for the job being done this year by the elected and appointed
officers. He will get copies of the Presidents’ Handbook to any newly elected state presidents. He also
asked to receive copies on all Senate-related correspondence. Please support the Reverse Raffle.

US JCI Senate Foundation Report: President Joe Sabella recognized Jack Ryan for his work on the
Krekorian Tournament, the Florida Senate for using the proceeds from the 30% Anniversary cocktail party
to benefit the foundation, and the Colorado Senate for designating proceeds from the Fall BOD meeting to
the foundation.

Joe presented awards to Foundation supporters for reaching various levels of giving. Membership Plaques
($150) went to: Boni Hart, Linda Hunt, Frank Garon and Rich Lindow. Bronze level awards ($500) went
to: Dick Hebert, Joe A. Souza, Martha Fraser, Tom Sellmer, Earl Rice, Travis Boatright, and the Louisiana
JCI Senate. Silver level awards ($1,000) went to: Jim Sutton and Newton Standridge. Gold level award
($2,500) went to: Ed Hart.



Joe accepted donations from Travis Boatright and Cecil Deal.

Scholarship Chairman Tony Domeniec #23393 announced that 15 scholarships would be given this year.
He has extended the deadline for submissions to February 8. He said results will be known by the first
week in April.

Foundation Trustee Steve Rowe #40470 updated Senators on the silent auction. Thirty-four items are
available for bid, in addition to raffle items.

Joe recognized the Foundation Trustees for their hard work over the years. He also recognized the Region
Foundation Fundraisers in attendance.

Chairman of the Board’s Report: COB Jerry Wendelken #23161 reminded potential national candidates
that, although today is the first day to announce for office, they have until 45 days before the election to
turn in their application form, filing fee, and endorsement letter to the Secretary. That date this year is May
13. Jerry then announced those candidates who have filed:

* For Region II Vice President: Jim Fawcett #49441 of Pennsylvania

For Region III Vice President: Calvin Baerveldt #36419 of Maryland
For Region IV Vice President: Mike Barnett #38817 of South Carolina
For Region V Vice President: Chris Orem #46009 of Indiana

For Region X Vice President: Herb Pike #42733 of California

For Treasurer: Ed Hart #289910of Missouri

For Secretary: Joe A. Souza #27511 of California

For Administrative Vice President: John Price #36383 of West Virginia
For President: Jack Pasquale #32806 of Connecticut

Jerry explained that while the filing deadline is May 13, candidates may run from the floor if there is no
previously announced candidate for the office they seek.

President’s Comments: President Denny reported that in judging the Return the Favor award nominees
he noticed that Senators are running projects. He noted that we are Senators, not Jaycees. Our job is not to
run; it is to support. When a Senator runs a project in place of a Jaycee, he is depriving the Jaycee of
community involvement, Individual Development, and leadership training. Senators are here to lead the
Jaycees, and to guide them, but let them run their own projects.

Denny thanked the Florida Senate for hosting a wonderful meeting. He said his first six months in office
have been great, and he said the next six will be great as well.

Special Presentations: Sergeant at Arms Konrad Melkus #13787, explaining that Canadian JCI Senators
regularly attend our meetings, presented to President Denny a Canadian Flag, which he received from Bill
Stacy of Canada, to be used at Senate meetings. The Canadian Ambassador to the US and the US
Ambassador to Canada assisted in the presentation.

Orlando Golf Chairman Kathy Kampman #48159 announced the winners of the golf scramble.

Good of the Order: The 30® Anniversary cocktail party will be held in the hospitality room and poolside.

Adjourn with the Jaycee Creed: There being no further business, President Denny adjourned the meeting
at 6:36 p.m. with the Jaycee Creed led by Kay Elliott #61747 of Florida.

Respectfully submitted,

John Price #36383, Secretary
US JCI Senate, 2001-02



